#### **Taylor Whittingslow**

From: WIRELESS CALLER - Voicemail box 8880 <noreply@voicemail.goto.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, August 26, 2025 6:38 PM

**To:** Public Comments

**Subject:** Voicemail from on Aug 26 2025 6:34 PM

**Attachments:** 1756258494-00001604.mp3



# You received a new voicemail message

New voicemail message

Time: Tuesday, August 26 2025 6:34 PM

From:

Duration: 1 minute 35 seconds

Voicemail box: 8880

Hi, this is Matthew Coulter coming on the parking permit situation, and I'd just like to point out that a lot of folks park right in front of their businesses or as close as they can get a good repeat offender daily in front of Sereno's, and I don't see why the city allows that and why the business owner thinks that doesn't happen, but it takes up space. And then they have a push out in front of their place too, which the sidewalk is often blocked with delivery trucks. They actually park on the sidewalk. So there's only a very narrow passage to go through with the very dark bushes surrounding it and a very tight situation and sloping sidewalk to the entrance to the restaurant. So really parking in Grass Valley and behind the owl is another point. There's a whole stripe

where pedestrians are supposed to walk. It no parking, it's diagonally striped, there's

no parking, but that seems to be the new place for people to park and have

Transcript:

businesses along that corridor. And it blocks everything, it blocks for emergency vehicles, and really you guys really need to get out and walk around and see what's going on with the parking, because the sidewalks are now the parking lots. So that pushes pedestrians out into the road which is more dangerous yeah get out walk around a little bit and you'll see what I'm talking about

### Rate this transcript's accuracy

\*\*\*\*

Mailbox Capacity: 97/99 available

© 2025 GoTo Group, Inc. 333 Summer St, Boston, MA 02210, United States Follow us on <u>Twitter</u>, <u>LinkedIn</u>, <u>Facebook</u>

#### **Taylor Whittingslow**

From: WIRELESS CALLER - Voicemail box 8880 <noreply@voicemail.goto.com>

**Sent:** Tuesday, August 26, 2025 6:19 PM

**To:** Public Comments

**Subject:** Voicemail from on Aug 26 2025 6:15 PM

**Attachments:** 1756257300-000015f3.mp3



# You received a new voicemail message

New voicemail message

Time: Tuesday, August 26 2025 6:15 PM

From:

Duration: 2 minutes 46 seconds

Voicemail box: 8880

Hi, this is Matthew Coulter for public comment during city council meeting grass valley, and I'm wondering where our city council is tonight. Are they at burning man by chance? And that's the priority versus what's going on in town. Well, let me tell you a little story here. It's called the Humpty Dumpty incident grass valley, high priority investigation grass valley, police department, police chief grass Valley Police

Transcript: Department detectives, grass valley police department, beat cops, grass valley city

council member, grass valley city council members, husband, grass valley city manager, grass valley city dog, grass valley city lawyers, Nevada county DA's office, Nevada county public defender. Sorry if I left anyone out. Oh, the GV city clerk too. This is what you guys are wasting your time on for a Facebook post. that Haven

would literally call Alex the police chief at night to do an investigation over a

Facebook post. Well I'd like an investigation to be done on Haven over having her MEC workers living in the Bennett Street homeless camps and walking to work when she had her place over here on Colfax Avenue. But as I sit in court and watch the arson case the fire arson investigator expert witness MEC multiple times. So I would highly suggest that Haven steps aside from her City Council position until that case is concluded to find out what really is going on with her housing people in the homeless camps and unfortunately being charged with starting six arson fires. Very very sad situation. So I hope we can direct our resources towards more important things than Burning Man and Facebook posts and Haven and Matt, who Haven, her husband was charged with attempted grievous bodily harm on me in a city council meeting. And you keep protecting these people for some reason. And looking at the police report right here, I read Alex's report, but I think it was done with Al. There's so many typos in it. It's such a bizarre report. It is so bizarre. I Highly suggest you read it Another one here from Hillary Wow you guys Come on get a grip

### Rate this transcript's accuracy

\*\*\*\*

Mailbox Capacity: 97/99 available

© 2025 GoTo Group, Inc.
333 Summer St, Boston, MA 02210, United States
Follow us on <u>Twitter</u>, <u>LinkedIn</u>, <u>Facebook</u>

#### **Taylor Whittingslow**

From: Melissa Goldman

**Sent:** Tuesday, August 19, 2025 4:28 PM

**To:** Public Comments **Subject:** New Animal Shelter

You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

To Grass Valley City Council,

In 2023 we held a fundraiser at the Center for the Arts to help the GV Animal Shelter. We raised funds to paint the shelter, put up a new sign, create a catio and put in some cheery murals. Tho it was like putting "lipstick on a pig" we tried our best in making the shelter a little better. We were relieved also that at that time the City Council made a statement to prioritize the creation of a new animal shelter for Grass Valley.

Since then I understand a piece of land on La Barr Meadows road was purchased to create a new shelter and several millions of dollars spent to create a blueprint for the new shelter. Is that still happening?

What is the future of the animal shelter in Grass Valley and Nevada County? Will these two entities partner to make a new animal shelter? What are the plans? Is there a task force dedicated to seeing this through or is there a need to create one?

Please keep the planning of a new shelter for the animals as a priority for the City Council. The GV Animal Shelter is too old and not up to code. Sammie's Friends is also in shambles. People care about the animals and the shelter. Wayward Journey has stepped up to help but the fact is they have to deal with a decrepit shelter which has a horrible stench due to being next to the water treatment plant. Why do we continue to subject all the kind people who volunteer there to these conditions? Can we move the shelter to La Barr Meadows or find a new location? Please help guide us as to what the city and the citizens need to do to make a new animal shelter possible.

Thank you!

Melissa Goldman Small business owner